
highlighted by shopping at James 
Avery. She also was a Brownie 
and Cub Scout leader. She was a 
member of  the Sorosis club in 
Bronte, and liked the activities 
and parties that went along with 
being a member. Another 
interest she had was learning to 
play Bridge. She enjoyed playing 
at the San Angelo Bridge Club, 
and Royal Estates. She also 
enjoyed reading, and playing her 
saxophone. She enjoyed traveling 
with Bilbrey Tours, taking day 
trips and extended tours. Diane 
enjoyed family gatherings out at 
the Place for catfish and 
hamburger dinners, and 
watching fireworks on the fourth 
of  July provided by her 
grandchildren.

The family would like to thank 
the staff  at Bronte Health & 
Rehab Center and Interim 
Hospice.

Pallbearers were Alonzo 
Robbins, Ronnie Robbins, Pete 
Percifull, Ed Martindale, Mark 
Duncan, and Keith Fletcher.

Memorials may be made to the 
following: Bronte Health & 
Rehab Center, Drawer M, 
Bronte, TX. 76933; FUMC 
Bronte, P.O. Drawer D, Bronte, 
TX. 76933; or Charity of  your 
Choice.

Online condolences may be 
made to www.shaffer 
pioneer.com
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Diane Luckett, 78, of  Bronte 
passed from this life into her 
eternal life on Wednesday, 
October 21, 2015. Visitation 
was held all day Friday, October 
23, 2015, at the funeral home 
with family present from 6 pm 
to 8 pm. Funeral services were 
at 10 am, Saturday, October 24, 
2015, at First United Methodist 
Church in Bronte with 
Reverend Everette Boyce 
officiating. Interment followed 
in Fairview Cemetery. Services 
were under the direction of  
Shaffer Funeral Home.

Diane was born on July 16, 
1937, to Jim and Lois Dunklin 
in Henderson County, Texas. 
She graduated from Phillips 
High School in 1955 and from 
McMurry University in 1959. 
She started teaching school in 
Bronte, and married Billy Joe 
Luckett on August 5, 1961. She 
taught school in Bronte and 
Blackwell for a number of  years, 
retiring from GTE of  the 
Southwest (Verizon) in 1998.

She was preceded in death by 
her husband, Billy Joe Luckett, 
and her parents, Jim and Lois 
Dunklin.

Diane is survived by her 
daughter, Debbie Bayer and 
husband Scott of  San Angelo; 
son, Joe Luckett of  Bronte; 
three grandchildren, Aaron 
Bayer and wife Candace, 
Amanda Bayer and Corey 
Bayer and wife Marilyn, all of  
San Angelo. She is also survived 
by great-grandchildren, Oliver 
Bayer, Caden, Austin, and 
Gavin Johnson.

Diane was very active with 
the Methodist Church, and the 
United Methodist Women’s 
organizations. She held Offices 
with both the Church and 
UMW on the local and district 
levels. Frequent trips to Mt. 
Wesley at Kerrville for Church 
and UMW meetings were often 

Raul Saucedo, 76, of  Del Rio 
Texas, entered Eternal Life on 
Tuesday, October 27, 2015.  
Visitation will be held all day 
Friday, October 30, 2015, at the 
church, Iglesia Bautista Bethel, 
with a prayer service at 7 pm. 
 Funeral services will be held at 
10 am, Saturday, October 31, 
2015, at the church with burial 
to follow in Robert Lee Hispanic 
Cemetery.  Arrangements are by 
Shaffer Funeral Home.

Raul was born on January 20, 
1939, to Alejo and Francisca 
Saucedo.  He married Cecilia 
Portales and had five sons and 
lived outside of  Robert Lee, 
Texas, where he worked as a 
ranch hand for many years and 
then worked as an operator at a 
Gas plant in Silver, Texas.

Raul’s wife lost her battle with 
cancer on September 11, 1997.  
Raul later married Isabel 
Balvantin and together they had 
another son and daughter.

Raul is survived by his wife, 
Isabel Balvantin; sons Saul 
Saucedo, Jose Saucedo and wife 
Kimberly, Cixto Saucedo and 
wife Olivia, Leonel Saucedo and 
wife Veronica, Porfirio Saucedo 
and wife Beatrice, Diego 
Saucedo daughter, Keila 
Saucedo; fifteen grandchildren 
and seven great-grandchildren; 
five brothers, Alejo, Eliazar, 
Ovidio, Francisco and Oscar; 
two sisters, Minerva Garcia and 
Guadalupe Jordan many 
nephews and nieces.
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Vision with a Purpose is 
providing 4’ x 4’ Christmas 
Greeting Cards to be displayed 
in Memorial Park for the 
holidays.  Anyone may purchase 
these cards and VP with erect 
them.

A sample card will be 
displayed at Floyd C. Petitt 
Insurance Co. at 715 Austin St., 
Robert Lee or contact Jan Petitt 
at 325-212-0817.

 Robert Lee Care Center residents traveled to Grape 
Creek on October 14, 2015, to visit the Pumpkin Patch.  They 
enjoyed seeing all the many pumpkins and children running around 
have a good time. Shown are (from left) Bonita Cartrite, Billie 
Dunn, Jim Skinner and Julia Longoria.  The children in the 
window are Zaylee  and Kaitlein.


